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To: Union Cycliste Internationale (UCI)
Consultant – BMX

Norm McCann
Copy: Union Européenne de Cyclisme (UEC)
BMX Commission President
Jolanda Polkamp
Riga, July 22, 2022
No.63 

Recommendations for Pro Gate expert

On July 15, 2022, Latvian Cycling federation received an official application from several Latvian BMX clubs allegedly on actions that happened before the UEC BMX European Cup rounds 11-12 that took place from June 24 to June 26, 2022, in Valmiera, Latvia. The submitted application was accompanied with video and audio evidence that proves that coach and the rider were on the track (on 8m start hill) on Friday evening, June 24, 2022, approximately at 22:00 local time after all training sessions. In said application it is stated that coach and the rider are changing speed of 8m start hill gate drop.

On July 19, 2022, Supervisory board of Latvian Cycling federation held a meeting where applicants, i.e., representatives of Latvian BMX clubs, person who gathered evidence and the coach involved were invited. Person who gathered evidence, representatives of applicants and the coach involved made their statements and explanations on the subject matter.

Supervisory board of Latvian Cycling federation decided:

1. Declare that being on the track during the UEC BMX European Cup round 11-12 after the official training sessions and when the track is closed to other athletes and coaches is not justifiable and, regardless of the actual consequences of such behavior, does not comply with the principles of fair play in sport.
2. To receive the conclusion of a competent independent technical expert on alleged changes (manipulations) of the speed of the starting gate of 8m hill, instruct Artis Ozols to contact  UCI with an invitation to appoint an expert for the examination of received evidence and review on the place in Valmiera the speed of gate drop and draft the conclusion on certain questions that will be drafted and sent to the expert in separate letter.
3. Postpone the decision taking to sanctions the coach and the rider until the end of the investigation.
With this letter I would like to inform UCI and UEC on this case and ask UCI to recommend Pro Gate technical expert who could do the gate review  with SpeedMeter Timing Systems to draft the conclusion by answering to certain questions that will be submitted by Latvian Cycling federation.
With best regards,

Artis Ozols

Executive director

Latvian Cycling federation



